August 17, 1988

DUAL BOARD MEETING HELD: An unprecedented dual board meeting was held with members of the College Foundation Board and Board of Trustee members in attendance. The most positive outcome was the willing acceptance of Foundation Board members to aid the College in raising \$600,000 next year.

Approximately \$200,000 would be used to sponsor more scholarships for minority students and for nursing and health care fields. \$150,000 would be earmarked to upgrade teaching skills, through the creation of a center where faculty members would study student learning processes in hopes of coming up with innovative teaching methods. The remaining \$250,000 would be used for new computers and instructional equipment for faculty members and for FCCJ's computer classes for disabled students.

CAMPBELL SMITH RECOGNIZED: Campbell Smith, president of the College Foundation for last year, was recognized for his service to the Foundation. President Spence presented Mr. Campbell with a print by Larry Davis which the College commissioned to be used as gifts for "very important people."

DUAL GROUP FOCUS SPECIFIED: Image development, recruitment of new volunteers and financial support were the three areas targeted for the Foundation Board and the Board of Trustees to focus on. President Spence said, "One of the greatest success stories in Jacksonville is the community college." Getting the total picture out to the community of what the College offers is a major commitment of both groups.

READY TO ROLL: The result of this unusual dual Board meeting is that the College, the Board of Trustees and Foundation Board members are ready to roll full speed ahead with the challenges presented at the meeting. Planned as an annual event, next year's dual meeting will be

a victory party in celebration of the success of this campaign. meeting, planned to become an annual event, will be held next year as a victory party in celebration of the success of this campaign.

AT 1 PM, THE OFFICIAL FCCJ BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING WAS HELD. THE FOLLOWING IS A RESULT OF THAT BOARD MEETING:

NEW ARTICULATION AGREEMENT REACHED: The Board of Trustees approved a first-ever articulation agreement with the Nassau County School Board. The agreement will enable Nassau County High School students to dual-enroll in selected College courses. There are about 12-17 students presently enrolled in mechanics classes at the Geis Marine Center.